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STUDENTS ARE WORKING ON UNDERSTANDING

MULTIPLICATION TABLES. WE ARE MULTIPLYING 2-DIGIT

AND 3-DIGIT NUMBERS BY ONE-DIGIT NUMBERS.

STUDENTS MATCHED QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS IN

ORDER TO CREATE A HEXAGON ON MULTIPLICATION

FACTS. THEY WERE ABLE TO WORK INDEPENDENTLY AND

ASK OTHER STUDENTS FOR HELP. 

OUR OCTOBER LESSONS INVOLVED USING TOOLS FOR

NAVIGATION AND LEARNING THE "RULE OF THUMB" TO

ESTIMATE DISTANCES. WE ALSO CALCULATED MAP SCALES

USING SATELLITE IMAGES OF OUR SCHOOL. A HIGHLIGHT

WAS OUR TRIP TO THE MAZURY LAKE DISTRICT, WHERE WE

STUDIED ECOSYSTEMS AND COLLECTED SAMPLES IN

NATURE.

THIS MONTH WE LOOKED AT THE TOPICS OF “ME AND MY

HOMELAND”, “BIG AND SMALL HOMELAND” AS WELL AS

“POLISH SYMBOLS”. STUDENTS COMPLETED FAMILY TREES

AND LEARNED ABOUT THEIR FAMILY HISTORIES. THEY

UNDERSTOOD WHAT DIFFERENT OBJECTS COULD HELP

REPRESENT THEM. THEY LEARNED ABOUT THEIR

HOMELAND AND WHAT ITEMS AND IDEAS MAKE THEM

POLISH.  

THE STUDENTS HAVE HAD A MONTH FILLED WITH PRESENTATIONS,

GROUP ACTIVITIES, AND STORYTELLING. THEY RETOLD AND

PRESENTED A FAMILIAR STORY, AS WELL AS TYPING UP AN ARTICLE

ABOUT EXTREME WEATHER CONDITIONS, AND DESIGNING A

WEATHER WARNING POSTER ON EXTREME WEATHER. 


